
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 
Date:  15th June 2018 

Dear All 
    Wow—what a fantastic week at school.  Our children from year 1 (and 
some from year 2) sat their Phonics Screening tests this week and they 
were brilliant.  Miss Palmer is so very proud of them—especially since they 
have worked so hard.  Well done all! 
    It was great to see our September starters at school this week; many of 
the children are already familiar faces since they have older siblings, we 
are delighted with how well all the children made use of the outdoor area. 
     On Wednesday, the whole school were treated to a special day at the 
Minack to see Dr Doolittle.  The weather was just right for the trip and we 
know that the children had a super time.  We are grateful to the Friends of 
Cusgarne for supporting this trip with help towards the coaches and for the 
ice creams during the interval.  Days like Wednesday really do help us to 
‘Make the Most of Every Moment’. 
    Next week we turn our attention to Sports Day so running shoes to the 
ready! We are asking the children to come into school in their PE kits and 
trainers (NOT plimsolls) and to bring along a jumper or fleece (plus sun hat/
cream depending on the weather!).  Bookbags are NOT needed on      
Monday since the children will all be walking up to Richard Jory Playing 
Field after a slightly earlier lunch.  Please note that school lunches are 
available on Monday but please bring a refillable drinks bottle with you.  
Parents, family and friends should meet us at the playing field ready for a 
1pm start.  Bring along a chair or rug to sit on and there may even be a 
race for you to take part in!  Once Sports Day has finished, the class teach-
ers will dismiss the children to parents so please remember to let us know 
if someone else will be collecting your child. 
    *Please be aware that we have a suspected case of Scarlet Fever, so 
please keep an eye on your child/children and contact your GP if you have 
any concerns.*  Have a great weekend everyone! 
Tim Barnard, Head of School. 

Pupils of the Week 
 

 
 

 
 

Diary Dates 
 

18 June 
Sports Day 

To be held at  
Richard Jory  
Playing Field 

Please meet there 
ready for 1pm 

 
(reserve day 19th) 

 
23 June 

Gwennap Parish   
Community Fete 
12 noon—3pm 

 
3 July 

Moving up afternoon 
 

6 July 
Friends of Cusgarne 

Festival, 4.30pm 
 

9 + 12 July 
Summer Production 

 
20 July 

Last day of the school 
year 

Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 

Lottie H 
Violet 

Roxy      Lottie E 
Amelia D 

Chanel 

Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

90 93 90 

Truro and Roseland Learning Community Award 2018 
Many CONGRATULATIONS to our Cusgarne winners of this years TRLC awards.  The ceremony was 
held in Truro Cathedral last night and was packed with representatives from the local schools. We are 
so proud of our award winners who are:  Ethan, Finley, Holly, Izzy, James, Rebecca, Matthew 







If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 
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DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c 18th June 2018 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Guitars Mr Collington Payment per term 

 NO Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment per term 

 NO Woodwind Miss Sampson Payment per term 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Art Club 
KS1 and KS2 

Mrs Turner/ Mr Barnard KS2 
Miss Palmer/Mrs Ireson KS1 

3pm-4pm 

 Country Dance Mrs Murray 2pm-3pm 

WEDNESDAY Violins Miss Hewitt Payment per term 

 Drums Mr Robinson Payment per term 

 Colouring Club 
Classes 1 and 2 

Miss Palmer 12.30pm-12.55pm 

 Brass Club Mr Pope 3pm—3.30pm 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Recorders Ms Hawken  

 Games Club Mrs Murray 12.30pm—12.55pm 

 Sports club KS2 Mr Barnard 
Mrs Turner 

3.00pm-4.00pm 

 Country Dance Mrs Murray 3.00pm—4.00pm 

Please remember that the Gwennap Parish fete is on Saturday 23 June 2018.  Country 
Dancers to meet Mrs Murray at 12noon by th Hall at Richard Jory Field. 

    Follow us on Twitter!  It’s a really good way to stay up to date as                  
   proven by our recent visits and trips! 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
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